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$6M water pipeline to protect processing jobs

Sharon Hill, The Windsor Star

A $6-million pipeline from Lake Erie, the first of its kind in Ontario, is expected to boost tomato yields and help keep processors including H.J. Heinz in the area.

"We're trying to make sure the Heinzes and Sun-Brites stay here," said Wayne Palichuk, a tomato grower and chairman of the 13-member Leamington Area Drip Irrigation Inc.

The 40-kilometre pipeline, which is almost complete, will carry water from Lake Erie to fields of processing tomatoes as far as Mersea Road 7. It will serve up to 1,500 acres of processing tomatoes.

The project is getting $1.9 million in federal funding, Chatham-Kent-Essex MP Dave Van Kesteren announced Thursday.

"It's a huge project," Van Kesteren said hours before the announcement on the shore of Lake Erie Thursday.

Palichuk said the pipeline will boost tomato quality and yields and help keep local processors going.

"We're competing with the world," Palichuk said.

Non-irrigated fields can get 30 to 35 tons per acre while irrigated fields can produce 45 to 60 tons per acre, he said.

Some growers put in irrigation ponds, but were not always able to get enough water to fill them.

The solution to dry weather seemed obvious. Some of the most fertile land in Ontario sits beside part of the largest freshwater system in the world, Palichuk said.

"We took an idea farmers have been talking about for the last century."

The pipeline starts at the Erie Shores Golf and Country Club which Palichuk called a "godsend" to the growers who needed a spot to take water from the lake.

From there it heads north before forking into two main branches that take water as far north as Mersea Road 7. There are 63 taps for fields between Highway 77 and County Road 37.

Palichuk said growers hope to test the pipeline by mid-May so they can use the water this summer. About five kilometres of the pipeline are left to install and workers are completing construction of the pumphouse beside the golf club.

Palichuk said it could take growers decades to pay off the pipeline. In the future, more growers may be added.

Ontario's $60-million crop of processing tomatoes is grown mostly in and around Leamington and in Chatham-Kent.

Processing plants contract with farmers to grow tomatoes.

